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October 16, 2005
Dr. Richard Temkin
Plasma Science and Fusion Center
MIT Building NW16-186
167 Albany Street
Cambridge, MA  02139 

Dear Rick,
I strongly endorse your nomination of Evgenya (Jenya) Smirnova for the DPB Outstanding Doctoral Thesis in Beam Physics Award.  Her thesis work demonstrating for the first time a photonic band gap (PBG) multi-cell accelerating structure was truly revolutionary, and will have lasting impact in the beam physics and accelerator communities.  This work opens up a new paradigm for accelerating structures which has great promise, especially for high frequency rf acceleration and for heavy beam loading.  Her report on this work at the 2005 PAC conference generated a lot of interest, and she is highly respected in the field.  As a measure of the impact of her work, it was published as a Physical Review Letter, and has subsequently been reviewed in an article in Physics Web (Aug 2005), the AIP Physics News (Aug 2005), and an upcoming article in Physics World magazine.  At Los Alamos, we were very impressed by both  Jenya and her work, and were able to offer her a coveted Director’s Funded Postdoctoral position to continue and to extend her PBG work, which is reserved for only the most promising research.
Yours truly,

Bruce Carlsten

Group Leader, High Power Electrodynamics (ISR-6)

Los Alamos National Laboratory

Los Alamos, NM  87545
Operated by the University of California for the Department of Energy

An Equal Opportunity Employer


